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DECLARATION OF  

KATHRYN MCPHERSON 

   

Kathryn McPherson, under penalty of perjury under the laws of the State of Washington, 

declares as follows: 

 

1. I am employed by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) as an investigator in the Solid Waste Enforcement program within the 

Transportation Safety Division. As an investigator, my responsibilities include 

conducting investigations regarding the business practices of regulated transportation 

companies. As part of those duties, I investigate transportation companies that may be 

operating without the required Commission-issued certificate.  
 

2. On August 6, 2019, I witnessed AD Hauling Solutions, LLC (AD Hauling or Company), 

at the North County Recycling & Transfer Station in Arlington, Washington. The 

Company was at the facility disposing of solid waste. I provided educational information 

to the Company employee.   

 

3. On August 6, 2019, I researched the Company’s licensing. I discovered the Company was 

registered with Washington Department of Revenue, and has a unified business number 

of 604-146-883. 1 I reviewed Commission records to determine if AD Hauling had 

authority to operate as a solid waste carrier in the state of Washington. I learned that the 

Commission has no record of the Company.  

 

4. On August 23, 2019, Staff sent a letter to AD Hauling at 8225 172nd St NE, Arlington, 

Washington, 98223, stating that I believed the business was in violation of Commission 

rules by operating as a solid waste carrier without the required certificate.2 The letter 

outlined allowable activities for a company operating without a certificate. 

 

5. On August 24, 2021, I discovered AD Hauling was advertising for solid waste services 

on Facebook social media.3 I researched the Company website and discovered 

 
1 See Attachment A for copy of Department of Revenue record. 

2 See Attachment B for a copy of the compliance letter dated August 20, 2019, sent to Anthony Chilelli.  

3 See Attachment C for a copy of Facebook social media advertisement.  



 

 

www.adhauling.com for the Company.4 The Company advertises on its webpage for trash 

removal and rubbish removal. 

 

6. On August 24, 2021, using a fictitious name, I messaged AD Hauling on Facebook 

Messenger to solicit a solid waste pick up from the Company, requesting a pick-up for 10 

bags of trash. I stated I had cancelled my garbage service and needed my trash picked 

up.5 The Company responded asking for me to call or text 425-247-3436. I texted the 

number a message with a photo asking to haul my garbage. The Company responded it 

would do the pick-up for $35.6 

 

 

 

 

DATED this 25th day of October, 2021, at Lacey, Washington. 

 

 

 

 

     /s/ Kathryn McPherson_________________ 

     Kathryn McPherson 

 

  

 
4 See Attachment D for a copy of the Company webpage.  

5 See Attachment E for a copy of Facebook Messenger communication. 

6 See Attachment F for a copy of offer for solid waste services. 
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